

500 Consumers Road North York, Ontario M2J 1P8 PO Box 650 Scarborough ON M1K 5E3 Brenda J. Vari, CMA Business Sponsor, MDV Business Project Manager, EnTRAC Financials phone: (416) 495-5950

Email: brenda.vari@enbridge.com

March 10, 2011

VIA RESS, EMAIL AND COURIER

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700 Toronto, Ontario, M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. ("Enbridge")

Mean Daily Volume ("MDV") Project Update

Ontario Energy Board ("Board") File No. EB-2008-0106

Enbridge is herein providing an update to its status report of the MDV project as directed by the Board Decision of July 15, 2010.

In that earlier submission, Enbridge Gas Distribution identified that an assessment had been undertaken related to the increased complexity and interdependencies uncovered during the project to build and test the required modifications, and to ensure a comprehensive solution was delivered.

The assessment has been completed and it has been determined that the system changes can be fully tested by July 31, 2011 with implementation for August 2011. The MDV reestablishment engine would be run on August 31, 2011 for changes to MDV starting October 1, 2011. Compared to the previous plan, there is a one month delay in implementation.

Although the MDV project is on track and will come in on the original budget of \$3.7M, Enbridge will continue to take a prudent approach in the system implementation to ensure that quality of the solution is not compromised. The project has been able to keep within the original budget through careful resource allocation and the staging of some project steps.

Ms. Kirsten Walli March 10, 2011 Page 2 of 2

Enbridge considers the impact of the one month delay to the gas vendors to be minimal. During the summer months, there exists the usual opportunities to load balance through suspensions or makeup of deliveries and title transfer (in-franchise or ex-franchise) in order to bring their customer contracts into line by the fall.

Enbridge will be updating the vendor community with this communication and expects to provide further information on the system changes in the spring communication as screen designs/layouts, reports, etc. are further developed.

Sincerely,

Brenda J. Vari, CMA

Business Sponsor, MDV Business Project

Manager, ENTRAC Financials

cc: Mr. F. Cass, Aird & Berlis LLP

EB-2008-0106 Interested Parties